
 ______________________________________________________________________ 

The Regional Municipality of York | 17150 Yonge Street, Newmarket, Ontario L3Y 6Z1  

1-877-464-9675 | Fax: 905-895-6616 | york.ca 

March 4, 2022 Via email:  psb@yrp.ca 

Mafalda Avellino 
Executive Director 
The Regional Municipality of York Police Services Board  
17250 Yonge Street 
Newmarket, ON  L3Y 6Z1 

Dear Mafalda: 
 
Re:  Development of the Community Safety and Well-Being Plan for York Region 
 
The Police Services Act, 1990 requires The Regional Municipality of York (York Region), as an 
upper-tier municipality, to develop a Community Safety and Well-being Plan (Plan). We have been 
working closely with partners, including York Regional Police, on the development of the Plan, and 
are on track to submit it to York Regional Council for approval in May of this year. 
 
Ahead of our Council submission, Chief MacSween recommended we provide the Police Services 
Board with a presentation on the Community Safety and Well-being Plan. I understand there is an 
upcoming meeting on March 23rd, and I am formally requesting an opportunity to present to the 
Board on this date.  
 
I envision a 25-30-minute presentation (inclusive of questions and discussion), including what we are 
required to focus on and include under the Act, our Council-approved approach to the development 
of the Plan, and areas of collaboration between York Regional Police and York Region. 
 
I am planning to include members of my team to support the presentation, including Lisa Alfieri-
Sladen, Manager, Human Services Strategy & Partnerships, and Nathan Stern, Program Manager, 
Community Development. 
 
I welcome any questions you may have about this request.  
 
Sincerely,  

Joseph Silva 
Director, Strategies and Partnerships 
The Regional Municipality of York 
 
Copy:   Katherine Chislett, Commissioner Community and Health Services,  

The Regional Municipality of York 


